
6.5—VISITORS TO THE SCHOOLS

Parents, grandparents, legal guardians, business, and community members are welcome and
encouraged to visit District schools. To minimize the potential for disruption of the learning
environment, visitors, for a purpose other than to attend an activity open to the general public, are
required to first report to the school’s main office. No one shall be exempt from this requirement.
Visitors must present their valid state identification, which is scanned, and will wear the visitor badge
given to them at check in. When visitors are ready to leave, they must exit through the front office and
return the badge so that the campus can maintain an accurate record of everyone who is in the
building. Visitors who are Level 3 or Level 4 sex offenders may only enter a school campus under the
provisions listed in Policy 6.10.

Parents and legal guardians are encouraged to participate in regularly scheduled visitation events such
as school open houses and parent/teacher conferences. Additional conferences are best when scheduled
in advance. Conferences shall be scheduled at a time and place to accommodate those participating in
the conference. Visits to individual classrooms during class time are permitted on a limited basis with
the principal’s prior approval and the teacher’s knowledge.

Visitors, including parents, wishing to speak with students during the school day shall register first
with the office.

The District has the right to ask disruptive visitors to leave its school campuses. Principals are
authorized to seek the assistance of law enforcement officers in removing any disruptive visitors who
refuse to leave school property when requested to do so.

Cross References: For non-adult visitors see Policy 4.16—STUDENT VISITORS For Level 3
and Level 4 sex offenders see Policy 6.10—SEX OFFENDERS ON
CAMPUS (MEGAN’S LAW)

Legal References: A.C.A. § 6-21-606
A.C.A. § 6-21-607
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